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View the
Lakes on Eldridge
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www.PEELinc.com

ANNUAL LOE 
HOMEOWNER 

MEETING
	 Mark your calendars for the LOE annual 
homeowners’ meeting at Kirk Elementary 
on Wednesday, November 8th at 7:00 p.m.   
There will be a number of important issues 
to discuss such as our 2007 annual budget, 
the reserve study, recycling, the installation 
of a flagpole inside the Eldridge entrance and 
associated cost, moving the Ginger Ponds 
gate at a cost of $30,000 to $40,000 and other 
important issues for our community. We will 
also be giving away two Home Depo gift 
certificates at the meeting.   
	 As a homeowner Association, we are 
required to establish a quorum to conduct 
official HOA business.  If you’re unable to 
attend the meeting in person, please return 
your completed proxy form by mail to AMI, 
no later than Friday, 3rd of November.  HOA 
proxy forms will be mailed sometime in 
October.
	 You’re input is valuable and important. 
Please don’t miss the opportunity to share 
your suggestions. Remember, it’s resident 
involvement that makes a community 
great!    

The Lakes on Eldridge Social Committee cordially invites you to 
the 1st annual Adult-Only Halloween party on Saturday, October 
28th.  There will be decorations, food, drinks, music, and prizes 
for the Most Original, Most Scary, Most Funny, Best Couple, and 
Best Overall Costume.  The fun begins at 8 pm in the clubhouse, so 
dig those costumes out of your attic (though not required) and join 
your neighbors for a night of fun, eating, and dancing.  Feel free 
to bring a ghoulishly delicious dish to pass.  If you would like to 
volunteer to help set-up decorations on Sat. morning, help clean-up, 
have any decorations you would like to donate, or have any other 
questions, please contact Angela Hammond at 713-856-8657 or e-
mail loesocial@hotmail.com.  Hope to see you there!

1st Annual Adult-Only 
Halloween party

	 Inviting all cheerleaders, clowns, ghosts, vampires and super 
heroes to the LOE clubhouse Halloween night from 5:30-7:30 
for safe trick or treating and lots of fun.  The clubhouse will be 
decorated to match the occasion.  The “Happenings” will include 
candy, fun, coloring, games and more for all kids.  Costumes are 

encouraged and parents must accompany their children.  You can 
drop by for a short “spell” or hang out the whole time if you 

dare.  So, stop by for safe family fun Tuesday, October 31 
from 5:30-7:30.

       To volunteer or for more information contact 
Michelle at mperez51@houston.rr.com.

LOE’s first "Halloween 
Happening” for kids
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LOE Board Of Directors
	

IMPORTANT NUMBERS

To contact a member of the Board of Directors, call Alex Taylor 
with AMI at 713-932-1122.  Leave the number where you can 
be reached.  Mr. Taylor will then forward your message to one 
of the following board members:
Nikki Favero.............................................................President
Bronson Clay....................................................Vice President
Lindsay Buchanan.....................................................Secretary
Bob Adams................................................................Treasurer
Deborah Dunaway.................................................... At Large

AMI...............................................................................713-932-1122 
Gate Attendant..............................................................713-937-8825
Sheriff - (non-emergency).............................................713-221-6000 
Cy-Fair Fire Department - (emergency).......................281-466-6161 
                                              (non-emergency).............281-550-6663 
Poison Control.......................................................... 1-800-764-7661
Texas DPS.....................................................................713-681-1761
Waste Management.......................................................713-695-4055 
                   (trash collection Mondays & Thursdays)
Aqua Source................................................................. 713-983-3602    
       (Service or emergencies 24hrs)..............................713-983-3604 
Harris County Tax Office..............................................713-224-1919 
Reliant Energy............................................................. 713-207-7777 
        (give pole # of street which is out)                
Entex (gas).................................................................... 713-659-2111                  
Time Warner Cable.......................................................713-462-9000
Houston Chronicle........................................................713-220-7211
Metro Transit Info.........................................................713-635-4000
Kirk Elementary........................................................... 713-849-8250
Truitt Middle School.....................................................281-856-1100
Cy-Falls High School....................................................281-856-1000
Cy-Ridge High School..................................................281-807-8000
Newsletter Publisher
    Peel, Inc....................... advertising@PEELinc.com, 888-687-6444

Airport Noise
	 LOE is now in the flight pattern for both Intercontinental 
and Hobby Airports, which means air traffic has significantly 
increased.  If you are concerned over the noise make a call to 
one or all of the numbers below.  It is the number of calls and the 
people taking time to make them that make the most effective 
appeal for change for this situation.
	 •	 Houston Airport Noise Complaints Hotline: 281 233-3900 
	 •	 Air Traffic Approach Number: 281 230-8441 
	 •	 FAA Hotline: 1-800-255-1111
For Information Only. 

Visit the Association Website:
www.lakesoneldridge.net

Santa Claus is coming!!!
	 Santa Claus arrives in different ways in different lands. In Lakes 
on Eldridge, Santa’s sleigh comes in the form of a fire truck.  That’s 
right; Santa is coming back this year. And we are going to have even 
more fun for all the family to enjoy. Look for next month’s newsletter 
for the exact date, sometime in the first 2 weeks of December. This 
will be a fun time for the kids to visit Santa, while Lakes on Eldridge 
helps the less fortunate by donating new toys and nonperishable food 
items.  Look for more details in the following newsletter!!
	 We can always use volunteers to help with pictures and other 
planning.  This would be a great opportunity for that high schooler 
looking to do some volunteer work to put on their resume.  If you 
are interested in helping out, please contact Deborah at dsd1951@
mac.com 

Premier Pet Waste Removal Service

When nature calls, we answer.

Doggy? Doody? Done!

www.DoodyCalls.com

Our brown spot and deck/patio deoderizing
treatments are safe for your dogs, lawn, and family.

We are your super duper pooper scoopers.

Our rates are low and our service is GREAT!

1.800.DoodyCalls(366.3922)

FREE WEEK
with your 1st 

month

Doody is our Duty, and we
take our job seriously!
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	 Do you and the kids like to drive around looking at Christmas 
Lights during the holiday season?  For most of us the answer is a 
resounding YES!  What a great way to get everyone in the Holiday 
Spirit.  Plus with gas prices at an all time high you can’t beat the 
drive when you don’t even have to leave the subdivision.
	 This year, LOE will have a Christmas Lighting Decoration Contest.  
We hope to have lots of good neighborly competition to give you 
plenty to look at here at Lakes on Eldridge.
	 We will present awards for three (3) Village Categories.  The awards 
for the decorated homes & yards will be judged on their design, 
layout and overall flow of the decorations.  In the past years, LOE 
residents have done a tremendous job with Christmas Decorations 
and we look forward to seeing the whole neighborhood sparkle in 
Holiday Cheer!
	 A team of at least 3 residents headed by our LOE Social Committee 
will tour LOE during the evening of December 14th to choose the 
3 Winners.  If you would be interested in being a volunteer judge, 
please e-mail dsd1951mac.com.  Remember, the more judges the 
better to enjoy the fun.
	 Let’s all get out and “Light up our Neighborhood!  Winners will 
have a Sign placed in their yard showing Best Christmas Decoration 
2006.  The signs can be displayed until the end of January 2007.

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS DECORATING CONTEST

	 Please note that holiday lights and decorations must not be turned 
on before Thanksgiving and must be taken down no later than fifteen 
(15) days after Christmas.
	 We look forward to seeing your Holiday Spirit and want to take 
this opportunity to wish everyone a Blessed and Happy Holiday 
Season!

Village Category II
Crescent Banks
Crescent Cove
Bristol Waters
Crystal Falls
Eagle Cove

Baymeadows
Auburn Shores

Village Category I
Pelican Pointe

Eagle Bend
Pebble Way
Indigo Falls

Eden Springs

Village Categories are:

Village Category III
Crescent Bay

Lake Shore Estates
Bristol Banks

State-of-the-Art Facility!
Elementary • Preschool • MDO

14120 Memorial (1 blk west of Kirkwood)

281-531-6088
Fully Accredited
www.yorkshire-academy.com

Est. 1984
email:yorkaca@swbell.net

Open House
Jan. 25th

5-7:30 p.m.

Come visit and see why 20 students
from your neighborhood

choose to attend Yorkshire Academy!

Texans A/C & Heating
“We won’t steer you wrong”

$40.00 Service Call
Sales, Service, Installation
Service all make and models
2nd opinions on all equipment 
replacement
17 years servicing area
Call for Equipment Specials

•
•
•
•

•
•

832-473-7554
TACL B 11762E
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“Providing a Lifestyle, not just an address...”

KAY HORSCH

281-679-0101
kay@kayhorsch.com

ROYAL OAKS

Fine Properties
11689 Westheimer, Suite C

Houston, TX 77077
RoyalOaksFineProperties.com

Lakes on Eldridge
Resident & Realtor

(And your neighborhood watch dog)

Summer is gone and the pace has calmed. Buyers who 
have been hesitating are now ready to buy and settle 
into their new homes before the holidays and year-
end. Should you decide to sell and want to know what 
YOUR HOME IS WORTH or simply have questions 
regarding the real estate market right now, please con-
tact me. I’d love to help.

Enjoy Fall
...Colorful foliage, apple cider, crisper air and bazaars galore!
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TRAFFIC SAFETY IN

LAKES ON ELDRIDGE
	 Almost all of us do it.  The temptation is strong, and we’re usually 
in such a hurry.  I’m talking about speeding and running the stop 
signs in LOE.  This morning at 7:30am, as I was leaving my home 
to join the rush hour traffic on Eldridge Parkway, I was driving on 
Lake Center Run when, all of a sudden, a black VW SUV (license 
number xxx-xxx) blew through the stop sign about 50 feet ahead of 
me.  Although there was no collision or even a near miss, I wondered, 
“What if I had left home 5 seconds earlier?”.  Would my neighbor 
have broadsided me?   She has run that stop sign so many times 
before without hitting anyone, or so the logic probably goes. One 
LOE resident some time ago suggested that we change all the stop 
signs to read, “YIELD”, because “nobody stops anyway”!  He was 
correct with his reason but your Board determined that the safety of 
LOE residents was paramount and has even considered using speed 
bumps to force people to stop at the stop signs.
	 This is a plea for all LOE drivers to do the obvious:  SLOW 
DOWN and STOP AT THE STOP SIGNS. Remember: the person 
you don’t hit could be a friend, a relative … or even me.  If the 
Harris County deputies, who patrol our community regularly, 
observe you driving recklessly, including speeding or running stop 
signs, the consequences will be unpleasant.  So smarten up and be 
considerate of your neighbors.  Drive safely and courteously.

Tree Trimming
	 As you walk the paths of LOE, you will have noticed that all the 
trees in the common area have been trimmed to at least 7ft so that 
walkers don’t need to duck to avoid the branches. Naturally LOE 
cannot trim trees on private property and there are now several houses 
whose tree branches are so low that walkers either have to duck or 
step out into the street to get by. Please take the time to check your 
trees and trim any offending branches to that same standard. 
	 Thank you!

New Emergency Telephone 
Installed At Pool

	 A new emergency communication system has been installed 
at the pool to save money for the association while providing 
manned 911 access in the event of an emergency.  The new phone 
is mounted on the wall by the pool entrance gate and replaces 
the old pay phone that was located inside between the gate the 
restrooms.  The new emergency phone meets all state requirements 
and provides LOE pool users with an effective means of reaching 
911, if ever needed.  This system reduces prank calls, will alert 
AMI if the emergency involves an equipment breakdown and, 
again, saves more than $45.oo a month for the association.

We Create Beautiful Smiles!

S.M. Shirazi, D.D.S.
Cosmetic & Family Dentistry

713-466-3700
5630 North Eldridge

� 12+ years in practice
� New patients welcome
� Emergencies seen same day
� Payment plans available
� Most insurance accepted
� Movies available during treatment

New Patient
Special

Exam, X-Ray, Cleaning

Bleaching
Special
(Reg. $375)

$100
not applicable for insurance patients

$200
good thru 9/30/06

YARDMASTERS, Inc.
“Where Beautiful Lawns Begin”

281-469-5158

Mulch - Flowers
Lawn Service - Clean Ups

Landscaping
Rock - Flagstone
Outdoor Lighting
Drainage Systems
Sprinkler Systems (LI 5455)

www.yardmastersinc.com

15420 Telge Road • SERVING NW HOUSTON SINCE 1990
FINANCING AVAILABLE • INSURED FOR YOUR PROTECTION
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	 Due to limited space in our newsletter, two of our National Night 
Out photographs did not make it into the September issue.    We 
apologize to Eagle’s Cove, Crystal Falls and Pebble Way’s residents 
for this unintended slight.  Eagle’s Cove residents socialized with 
lemonade and cookies while Pebble Way and Crystal Falls joined 
together for a barbeque brisket event.   From the looks of Jamie 
Powers’ bbq pit he could have easily fed us all!  Hint, Hint!!

MORE NATIONAL NIGHT OUT

Above: About 80 residents from Crystal Falls & Pebbleway joined 
together for BBQ.

Left: About 30 Eagle's Cove residents enjoy lemonade & cookies.

CONSISTENT  LAKES  ON  ELDRIDGE  TOP  PRODUCER

COUNCIL  OF  RESIDENTIAL  SPECIALISTS

HOUSTON BOARD INTERNATIONAL COUNCIL

AREA PROFESSIONAL FOR 21 YEARSRE/MAX West Houston Professionals
Broker/Owner

Each offi ce independently owned and operated

Lakes-On-Eldridge.com

Lori L. Blackmon

281-463-3300 X102 Offi ce
713-705-3050 Mobile

lorib@remax-westhoustonpro-texas.com
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Lakes on EldridgePERFECT PARTNERS

cLIVE & NANCY GARDNER
Fine home specialists and long time residents of

Lakes on Eldridge are delighted to announce their
affi liation with the

David Young Team of
Coldwell Banker United, Realtors.

A partnership to provide professional service with
the power to produce results.

When you are ready to sell you home.....
For world class service, please contact:

Clive: 281-460-3168
cgardner@coldwellbankerunited.com

Nancy: 713-870-3169
ngardner@coldwellbankerunited.com

www.davidyoungteam.com

14201 Memorial Drive
Houston, TX 77079
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Waterfowl Contributors Honored

	 An enormous THANK YOU to the following people who have so 
generously donated to the feeding and care of our LOE waterfowl.  
There have been 50 donations from the residents since the beginning 
of July.  All of these people have contributed enough funds to feed 
our waterfowl until next spring.  The Waterfowl Fund records of 
donations and expenditures are available to anyone who wishes to 
see them and copies will be distributed at the Annual Homeowner’s 
Meeting.  Again, thank all of you who are responsible for keeping 
our swans, ducks, and exotics healthy and well fed!

 TIM AND JOANNE ZIIFLE
MERCEDES PEREZ

SAM AND SARLA RAMPURIA
ROBYN AND J. D. JOYCE

MARGE AND JERRY DAVIS
MARGE THOMPSON

JOY AND GEORGE SAFCAK
MAGANLAL AND TARA PATEL

NELSON AND MONIQUE URDANETA
JUAN AND LETICIA VELASCO
MARK AND JEANNIE GRESKO

ELIZABETH AND OTTO GLASER
TOM BISHOP

LINDA AND TIM PAE
JOHN AND VICKIE GROSS

ANONYMOUS

REMINDER about multi-colored 
awnings and covers

	 As reported in July 2005, only earth-tone colors are allowed for 
awnings or other fabric outdoor covers (i.e.; tan, brown or green).  The 
coverings that we are speaking of are at the top of the play-structures 
and visible to the community. All rainbow or multi-colored awnings 
or other fabric outdoor covers must be changed to earth-tone colors 
by the end of 2006. If you have a multi-colored awning or cover, 
please plan to change it to earth tone by that time.

A big THANK YOU from 
our beautiful swans!

SUGGESTION BOX
	 Have you ever wanted to make a suggestion to the LOE 
Board of Directors but don’t know how to go about it?   Well, 
they have now made it very easy and convenient for you.  
The Board has placed a SUGGESTION BOX in the Member 
Section of the LOE website, www.lakesoneldridge.  Please type 
in any suggestions for the Board to review and discuss.  This 
Suggestion Box goes directly to the Board members and after 
such discussion; one of the members will be in contact with 
you. Please note that you may be called upon to be a part of the 
solution to the suggestion you make. 

• PONY RIDES • HAY RIDES • MILK COW
• TRAIN RIDES • PETTING ZOO • MUCH MORE

281-859-1616

FREE PUMPKINS

.com

COUPON: $100 OFF/PERSON ($899 RATE) -UP TO 4

FOR KIDS W/ PAID ADMISSION, OCTOBER
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Stitch & ChatLOE Book Club

	 NEW DAY!  Book club has changed to meet on the 4th Monday of 
each month at 7:30 P.M.  We try to read a wide variety of material, so 
if this month’s selection doesn’t appeal to you, maybe next month’s 
will.  Do join us when we tackle a book on which you have comments 
or opinions.  We will again be meeting in various members’ homes, so 
call or e-mail Celeste Fritz, 713-896-6942, cfritztx@houston.rr.com 
for additional information.  
	 October 23rd - The Devil Wears Prada, by Lauren Weisberger.  A 
delightfully dishy novel about the all-time most impossible boss in 
the history of impossible bosses.
	 Andrea Sachs, a small-town girl fresh out of college, lands the 
job “a million girls would die for.” Hired as the assistant to Miranda 
Priestly, the high profile, fabulously successful editor of Runway 
magazine, Andrea finds herself in an office that shouts Prada! 
Armani! Versace! At every turn, a world populated by impossibly 
thin, heart-wrenchingly stylish women and beautiful men clad in fine-
ribbed turtlenecks and tight leather pants that show off their lifelong 
dedication to the gym. With breathtaking ease, Miranda can turn each 
and every one of these hip sophisticates into a scared, whimpering 
child.
	 If you saw the movie and though Meryl Streep was nasty, rumor 
has it that her character is even worse in the book!!
	 Reading list for the rest of 2006:
November:  The Covenant by Naomi Ragen
December:  Blackberry Wine by Joanne Harris

	 Our group is nearing our Two Year Anniversary as of November 
18, 2006.  We have made some wonderful friends and had some great 
times being together.  We have had two “Happy Hour” parties so our 
spouses & significant others could meet each other.  We are starting 
a couples dinner night out, which we plan on doing once a month or 
so.
	 Stitch & Chat meets at the clubhouse every Thursday morning at 
10 a.m. to 12 p.m. for coffee, needlework & comradeship.  Please 
feel free to join us on Thursdays.   For more information contact 
Catherine Spellings at 713-896-1652 (home) or 713-628-7083 (cell) 
or CTSpellings@aol.com

Bashans Painting
 & Home Repair

• Interior & Exterior
• 20 Years Experience
• Hardiplank Installation
• Wood Replacement
• Pressure Washing
• Sheetrock Repair & Texturing
• Cabinet Painting
• Door Refi nishing & Replacement
• Wallpaper Removal
• Custom Staining
• Fence Replacement or Repair

Commercial/Residential
Free Estimates

281-347-6702

References Available • Fully Insured
NO PAYMENT UNTIL COMPLETION

281-731-3383cell

bashanspainting@earthlink.net

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

Your Neighborhood Plumbing,
Air Conditioning and Heating Company

Since 1978

Reliable Pricing, No Surprises

832-467-4750
www.jarrarandcompany.com

$25 OFF
ANY PLUMBING SERVICE

Expires 12/15/06
Cannot combine coupons

CHECK-UP
Expires 12/15/06

Cannot combine coupons

Per-Unit

TMPL 11181
TALC A809C

Inc.

Our Services Include Full Line of:
Plumbing � Air Conditioning � Heating 

Water Source Heat Pump

Authorized Dealer

$4995 HEATING
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Because every move matters!

Danielle Gebara
Direct: 832-788-6002
Off : 281-664-8300 Ext. 3153
dgebara@houston.rr.com

Have you heard that the prices
have gone up in our community?

Comparison for the months
of June, July and August

of 2005 and of 2006.
Homes priced under $599,000

3 day walk, 
60 miles,

In Training!
10/27-29

I think I can, I know I can!

 LOE LOEN

3 bedrooms $101.9 $98 $100 $122.8
 /sqft /sqft /sqft /sqft
4 bedrooms $91 $94 $101.2 $105.5
 /sqft /sqft /sqft /sqft

2005 2006 2005 2006

Figures are based on MLS information.



12     Lakes on Eldridge  - October 2006	 Copyright © 2006 Peel, Inc.

Lakes on Eldridge
 Business Classifieds

ADULT AND CHILDREN’S DRAWING CLASSES include 
art history, basic drawing using different mediums and individual 
projects.  Teacher has art degree and is a Docent at Museum of 
Fine Arts, Houston and a resident of Lakes on Eldridge. Kathie 
Streeter-713-466-7611, email -artisfunforyou@sbcglobal.net  
12902 Silent Shore Lane

GARAGE DOORS & OPENERS: 30 years N.W. Houston 
Resident, Semi-Retired. Repair or Replace any Garage Door or 
Opener. New Doors & Openers Installed. 30 years in Garage 
Door business. Call 713-725-8787.

LOST & FOUND
9/14/06 Found — pet animal leash, Pelican Pointe, call 
832-467-0316

FOR SALE: New-Never Operated KIPOR Sinmaster Digital 
Generator, Model KGE3000Ti, 3 Kw;   Low noise design. 
Single Cylinder four stroke gasoline engine. $1,250.00   call 
713-856-9313

FOR SALE: LOE resident making some Decor changes. 
Selling a Gorgeous Lineage Rustic Wood with Iron King Size 
Bed with Matching Night Tables. Includes Plush King Mattress 
and Box Springs that were in a Guest Room. Only Slept on a 
few times.  Value-$3,500  Asking $1500.  Selling Absolutely 
Beautiful Conversation Piece Entertainment Center. Gorgeous 
Century Piece -Solid WOOD. Rustic Country French Look 
You have to see this piece!  Will hold up to a 42 inch TV and 
has hidden drawers and shelves for storage.  In Perfect New 
Condition-Paid $4,800.00 . Asking $2,750. Can e-mail pics. 
Please call Jennifer 832-878-2355 

Classifieds

LOE BOOK CLUB
	 The LOE Book Club meets on the 4th Monday of each month, 7:30 
P.M. at one of the member’s home. We’ve had interesting discussion 
on all types of books – both fiction and non-fiction.  Feel free to join 
us whenever we tackle a book that appeals to you.  Call or e-mail 
Celeste Fritz (713) 896-6942, cfritztx@houston.rr.com for more info 
and directions.
Following is our schedule for the remainder of 2006:
	 October 23rd – The Covenant by Naomi Ragen.   Living in 
Jerusalem, Elise Margulies fears for the lives of her husband and 
daughter every day. Then comes the day when her worst fears come 
true. Cancer specialist Dr. Jonathan Margulies drives his young 
daughter home from her ballet recital. His bullet-ridden car is found 
empty on the side of the road hours later. Elise, in the last stages 
of a difficult pregnancy, desperately calls her grandmother Leah in 
America for help and unknowingly revives a decades-old oath. Over 
five terror and hope-filled days during which ordinary people join 
the front lines against terrorism, the ties that bind two generations 
form a powerful alliance against contemporary evil.  
	 November 27th – The Devil Wears Prada by Lauren Weisberger.  A 
delightfully dishy novel about the all-time most impossible boss in 
the history of impossible bosses. Andrea Sachs, a small-town girl 
fresh out of college, lands the job “a million girls would die for.” 
Hired as the assistant to Miranda Priestly, the high-profile, fabulously 
successful editor of Runway magazine, Andrea finds herself in an 
office that shouts Prada! Armani! Versace! At every turn, a world 
populated by impossibly thin, heart-wrenchingly 
stylish women and beautiful men clad in fine-
ribbed turtlenecks and tight leather pants that 
show off their lifelong dedication to the gym. 
With breathtaking ease, Miranda can turn each 
and every one of these hip sophisticates into a 
scared, whimpering child.
	 Book Club will NOT meet in December.  
Blackberry Wine, by Joanne Harris, will be 
our January selection.

 slooP motsuC•
noitavoneR looP•

ecivreS & riapeR looP•
ecnanetniaM looP•

 gnipacsdnaL•
  gnithgiL•

 snehctiK roodtuO•
noitagirrI•

1158 IL/9648 IL desneciL•
derusnI ylluF• .draykcaB ruoY dna ,sdneirF ,ylimaF
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WE’LL BE SEEN ON TV!

Hello neighbors!
	 We wanted to let you know that the Lakes on Eldridge, the Lakes 
on Eldridge North and the Royal Oaks Country Club communities 
will be featured on the HGTV show House Hunters.  My husband 
Jeff and I recently moved from Chicago, and the show will cover 
our house hunting experience in Houston.  Our segment will air the 
week of November 13, when a special “House Hunters Texas” runs 
all week.  Which house did we choose?  ... we can’t say, but you will 
find out in November!
Regards,
Jeff and Carrie Hoye

Quick Reminders
•	 Pet Owners – “Scoop your Poop!” For the health and safety of other 

residents, please bring a bag with you and clean up and dispose of 
any waste created by your dog. IT’S THE LAW!   You must also 
keep your dog under control AND on a leash at all times. IT’S 
THE LAW!

•	 Please remember to place trash out on TRASH DAYS ONLY, and 
return cans to your storage location on the same day.  Trash and 
trash containers should be visible on trash days only, and should 
not be set where they block the sidewalk.  Trash should not be put 
out for extended periods of time.

•	 As a reminder to all residents, any exterior modification, alteration, 
change or addition must be submitted and approved by the 
Architectural Committee prior to the start of construction.  Forms 
and guidelines are available on the website www.lakesoneldridge.
net or at AMI.  If you are considering any of the following, please 
contact the committee or submit application: playhouse or swing 
set, outbuildings, permanent or portable basketball goals, gazebos, 
front yard accessories, outdoor lighting, application for sealants, 
stains, or paint on fences, front yard school or youth affiliated sport 
signs.

•	 Please notify us of any unsafe conditions that need repair or 
maintenance via email.

 

Professional
Fence Staining

A&C

TEXAN
FENCE

281-257-1977

A&C TEXAN FENCE
Fence Staining, Repair, and Replacement

Experienced Professionals
Specializing in Fence Stain
Fast, Reliable, and Dependable
Long-lasting stain finishes
Professional Finishing Sealant 
Applications that Extend Stain’s 
Life and Appearance
Many shades to choose from

•
•
•
•
•

•

281-257-1977
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	 These notes were taken from HARRIS COUNTY MUNICIPAL 
UTILITY DISTRICT NO. 341 OF HARRIS COUNTY, TEXAS 
Minutes of Meeting of Board of Directors August 14, 2006.  Full 
minutes can be found at www.lakesoneldridge.net.
2007 Budget 
	 Ms. Phillips next presented and reviewed with the Board a proposed 
operating budget for the District’s fiscal year ending August 31, 
2007, a copy of which is attached to the bookkeeper’s report. After 
discussion of said budget, upon motion made by Director Ruttenberg, 
seconded by Director Hoover, and unanimously carried, the Board 
approved the proposed Operating budget for the fiscal year ending 
August 31, 2007.
Operations
	 Mr. Lindsey next advised the Board that Aqua Services has 
encountered an issue during the installation of the new flow meter at 
the District’s lift station. In that regard, he reported that the electronic 
sending unit of the said meter will need to be buried approximately 
six (6) feet underground and therefore will need to be water proof in 
order to function properly. Mr. Lindsey advised that design efforts 
are underway by Aqua Services to modify the meter.
Engineer’s Report
	 Regarding the review of proposals relative to the installation of an 
underground pipe system to alleviate the excess water being drained 

MUD 341
Items of interest to LOE residents taken from MUD 341 minutes.

into back slope drainage systems by individual homeowners, Mr. 
Saour reported that Benchmark will obtain two (2) more proposals 
to perform the work since the cost of the project is expected to be in 
excess of $15,000.
Review and approval of residential curbside solid waste collection 
agreement amendment
	 The Board next considered the review and approval of a
Residential Curbside Solid Waste Collection Agreement Amendment 
by and between the District and Waste Management of Texas, Inc. 
(“Waste Management”) relative to the addition of recycling services 
within the District, a copy of which is attached hereto as Exhibit 
J. Mr. Cohen presented and reviewed with the Board the subject 
amendment and reported that Waste Management’s cost to provide 
once per week curbside recycling services will be an additional cost 
of $3.90 per single-family residence per month, effective October 
1,2006, as set forth on the proposed amendment. 
	 Mr. Cohen further advised the Board that the proposed amendment 
also provides for the inclusion of a provision regarding storm 
debris. In that regard, he advised that he has provided comments 
to Waste Management relative to his concerns regarding the storm 
debris language provided for in the subject agreement, and that as 
of today’s meeting date, he has not received a revised amendment 

(Continued on Page 15)

When we say “Nobody Outcleans The Maids”® we mean it. When you hire us, we’ll assign you
a team that’s bonded, insured, uniformed, fully trained, supplied with state-of-the-art equipment
and ready to give you a healthier, more thorough clean than you’ve ever experienced before. 

Some things we’ll always do. Our 22-Step Healthy Touch® Deep Cleaning System

Kitchen
• Clean sink 
• Clean appliance exteriors
• Clean inside microwave
• Clean range top
• Damp wipe cabinet doors
• Clean counters
• Hand wash floor
• Load dishwasher

Bathrooms
• Clean sinks, counters; change towels
• Clean, disinfect toilets, tubs, showers
• Hand wash, disinfect floors

All Rooms
• Pick up and straighten
• Dust sills, ledges, wall hangings
• Remove cobwebs
• Dust/vacuum furniture
• Vacuum floors, carpets
• Vacuum stairs
• Vacuum under beds
• Change linens, make beds
• Empty trash

Windows
• Clean entry window & one 

set of patio door windows
• Clean window over kitchen sink

When was the last time 
someone got down on hands

and knees and cleaned your
bathroom floors?

100% Satisfaction Guarantee
Call us within 24 hours after your
clean. If we didn't clean something
to your satisfaction, we will reclean
it – free of charge.

Call today for a FREE, no obligation
estimate right over the phone.

832-593-7500
www.maids.com
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from Waste Management which addresses these concerns. Mr. 
Cohen then recommended that the Board approve the subject 
amendment, subject to finalization of the storm debris language 
included therein. After discussion on the matter, Director Edmonds 
moved that the Amendment to the Residential Curbside Solid Waste 
Collection Agreement, as set forth above, be approved, subject to 
finalization of the storm debris language included therein, and that 
the President be authorized to execute same on behalf of the Board 
and District. Director Ruttenberg seconded said motion, which carried 
unanimously.
	 The Board additionally considered the review and approval of an 
Amendment to the Residential Solid Waste Collection Agreement by 
and between the District and Waste Management, attached hereto as 
Exhibit K. Mr. Cohen reported that the amendment does not provide 
for an increase in the garbage fuel surcharge being charged to the
District, which is currently 6.3% ($0.60 for each occupied single 
family residence); however, provides for the addition of a $0.25 
(6.3%) fuel surcharge attributable to the $3.90 per month per 
connection charge for recycling resulting in a total fuel charge of 
$0.85 to be charged to each occupied single-family residence. After 
discussion on the matter and subject to the conditions set forth above 
regarding the prior amendment, Director Edmonds moved that the 
Amendment to the Residential Solid Waste Collection Agreement, as 
set forth above, be approved and that the President be authorized to 

execute same on behalf of the Board and District. Director Ruttenberg 
seconded said motion, which carried unanimously.
	 Mr. Cohen advised the Board that the District’s Rate Order includes 
the solid waste collection fee in the residential sanitary sewer rate, 
which is currently a flat monthly fee of $25.08 and advised that the 
Board will need to amend the District’s Rate Order to increase its 
residential sanitary sewer rate by $4.15 per connection ($3.90 plus 
the $0.25 fuel surcharge) to $29.23 to account for the addition of 
said recycling services and related fuel surcharge, effective October 
1, 2006. The Board concurred to amend the District’s Rate Order to 
pass the costs associated with the addition of recycling services to 
the District’s customers at its next meeting.

MUD 341- (Continued from page 14)

CertaPro Painters
Full Service Residential Painting Company

Interior & Exterior 
Cabinet Painting • Faux Finishing
Door Refi nishing & much more!

Save Money on your energy bill
with the new Radiant Barrier paint!

www.certapro.com

FREE ESTIMATES

281-758-0157
enelson@certapro.com

2 Year Warranty
Fully Insured

No Deposit RequiredFREE
Color

Consult
ation

®

We currently publish newsletters for the following subdivisions:

Peel, Inc.
Printing & Publishing
Publishing community newsletters since 1991

1-888-687-6444 www.PEELinc.com

--- Houston ---
Berkshire

Cypress Mill
Fairfield

Harvest Bend, The Village
Hastings Green

High Meadow Ranch
Lakes on Eldridge

Lakes on Eldridge North
Riata Ranch

Ridge Lake Shores
Sommerall

Steeplechase

Strathmore
Summerwood
Village Creek

Villages of Langham Creek
Waterford Harbor
White Oak Bend

Willowbridge
Willowlake

Willow Pointe
Winchester Country
Winchester Trails
Wortham Village

Kelly Peel, Sales Manager
kelly@PEELinc.com • 1-888-687-6444

George Washington was the only president to receive all electoral 
college votes twice, in the 1788 and 1792 elections.
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Are you bored with your current fitness routine? 
	 It may be time to kick your way to one of the hottest workouts around. 
Kickboxing, also referred to as boxing aerobics and cardio kickboxing, 
is a hybrid of boxing, martial arts and aerobics that offers an intense 
cross-training and total-body workout. 
	 It blends a mixture of high-power exercise routines that strengthen 
the body and mind, decrease stress and hone reflexes while increasing 
endurance and cardiovascular power. While kickboxing’s roots are in 
full-contact fighting, it has found a safe and very effective niche in the 
fitness community.
	 While some estimates of kickboxing’s calorie-burning potential have 
reached as high as 500 to 800 calories per hour, ACE-sponsored research 
suggests that only very large individuals working out at exceptionally 
high intensities are like to burn that that many.
Instead, a 135-pound person is likely to burn 350 to 450 calories during 
a typical 50-minute class that consists of a warm-up, aerobic period 
and cool-down. There are, however, other important factors to consider 
before taking the first kick.
What is your current fitness level?
	 Keep in mind that many clubs may not offer classes that are based on 
progression. Even if your current routine features a hearty combination 
of cross-training workouts, you may want to take it easy at first, then 
build as your body adapts.
	 For this reason, an hour-long session may not be the wisest choice for 
someone who isn’t used to this level of concentrated activity.
Familiarize yourself with the basics
	 Remember, adequate warm-up and close attention to proper technique 
are paramount. Classes should begin with basic stretches and a light 
cardiovascular warm-up such as pushups and jumping jacks.
	 A typical aerobic kickboxing routine involves a series of repetitive 
punches alternating with hand strikes, kicks and then a combination of 
all three. The repetitions help participants focus on proper technique 
while engaging several muscles groups and getting a fierce cardiovascular 
workout.
After the main section of the routine, stretches and floor exercises are 
commonly performed as a cool-down. 

Don’t forget to wear loose clothing that allows freedom of movement 
during your kickboxing workout and drink plenty of water.
Beginner beware
	 When attending your first class, try to avoid these common 
mistakes: 
·	 Wearing weights or holding dumbbells when throwing punches, which 
puts your joints in danger of injury 
·	 Locking your joints when throwing kicks or punches 
·	 Over-extending kicks (Beginners should avoid high kicks until they 
get used to the routine and become more flexible.) 
·	 Giving in to group peer pressure and exercising beyond fatigue 
·	 And of course, you should ask your instructor about their training. 
Cardio kickboxing is a combination of martial arts and aerobics, and 
employs different techniques from a ‘’pure’’ martial arts class. 
	 Many teachers may have boxing or martial arts training, but may 
not have the appropriate class experience or be properly certified by an 
organization such as ACE. Finally, once you understand the basics of 
this stress-relieving, total-body workout, you can kick your way to a new 
level of fitness.
Basic moves and equipment
	 It may seem awkward at first, but the basic moves in a kickboxing 
class can be mastered with time, patience and practice.
	 A prepared class will have mirrors, a punching or ‘’heavy’’ bag and hit 
pads for participants to use. Here are two basic lower-body kickboxing 
moves that work the hamstrings, gluteals and quadriceps:
·	 The roundhouse kick - Starting from a basic stance (side of body 
facing bag, knees slightly bent, shoulder-length apart), lift your right 
knee and point it just to the right of your target. Pivot on your left foot 
as you extend your right leg. Kick the target with the top of your foot. 
·	 The side kick - From the basic stance, pull your right knee up toward 
your left shoulder. Pivot on your left foot as you snap your right leg 
into your target. Strike with either the outside edge of your foot or your 
heel.

Reprinted with permission from the
American Council on Exercise.

©American Council on Exercise

Kick Your Way to Fitness

Come See For Yourself, The Door Is Open… 
You are invited to an intimate neighborhood coffee on Friday, November 3,
at 9:30 a.m. St. Francis Episcopal Day School parent, Laura Escalona, will host
the coffee at her home in Lakes of Eldridge North, 6002 Diamond Bay Court.
Please RSVP to lauraescalona@yahoo.com.

St. Francis Episcopal Day School (toddler – eighth grade) 
believes that education is not only an academic journey
but a journey of character as well. Come see why St. Francis
is the educational gift you would want for your child.

Susan Lair, Ph.D., Head of School
713.458.6117 Admissions Officewww.sfedshouston.org
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sparkenergylp.com
Promo Code: Carrabbas  |  PUC Certificate # 10046

Don’t spend your money on rising energy costs. Choose

Spark Energy and start receiving the savings you deserve.

According to PowertoChoose.com, Spark Energy

provides low cost energy solutions to meet your needs.  

Sign up with Spark Energy’s Online Advantage 12 Plan

and receive a $25 gift certificate to Carrabbas or one of

its family of restaurants. This is our way of giving you

more of what you want... money in your pocket.

Carrabbas Italian Grill and Outback Steak House are 
in no way affiliated with Spark Energy nor do they in
any way sponsor or endorse Spark Energy, L.P. or this
promotion. To be eligible for this offer, enrollment must
be complete by December 31, 2006. 

powering family
dinners...

We can’t
make your
dinner, but
we can
help you
pay for it.
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Little 
Goblin's
Corner

HappyHalloween!
Connect
The Dots

Little 
Goblin's
Corner

HappyHalloween!
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The following young people are interested in making a little extra money.  If 
you would like to be included, removed, or updated in the next issue, please 
contact Deborah Dunaway, dsd1951@mac.com. All information must be 
received by the 10th of the month.
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Teenage Jobseekers

Michelle, 18........•................................................................713-937-0727
Eileen, 16............•................................................................713-937-0727
Courtney, 13........•.......•..............•.........................................713-937-0288
Craig, 14..............•.......•..............•.........................................713-937-0288
Sage, 16...............•.......•.......................................................  713-896-4933
George, 16...........•.......•......•.................................................713-467-0932
Delania, 13..........•...............................................................  713-849-2812
Gabby, 16***......•.......•.......................................................  713-849-4596
Chelsea, 19..........•........	Summer Only...................................  713-983-7252
Chinyere, 14........•.......•..............•.......•................................  713-856-9495
Jessica, 19...........•...............................................................  713-849-3692
Patrick, 14...................•......•.......•........................................  713-937-0727
Kelechi, 13..................•......................•................................  713-856-9495
Benny, 12...................................................•.........................713-476-3750
Jared, 17.............................................................•.................832-467-9336
Kyle, 11..............•.......•..............•	...............	..... ...................713-849-9950
Tom, 14...............•.......•........................................................713-466-6878
Erika, 12**..........•.......•........................................................713-856-7192
Joe, 18................................................................•.................832-876-4191 
Christine, 19........•................................................................713-937-7595
Kyle, 11...............•................................................................713-849-9950
Joseph, 13*..........•.......•........................................................713-849-4892
Lindsay, 13**......•.......•........................................................713-466-5562
Robert, 12....................•......•.......•.........................................713-856-5264
*First Aid Certified with Boy Scouts              + CPR (Red Cross WSI certified)
** Red Cross Babysitting Program               ***Fluent in Spanish

Piano Lessons
Idil, age 15.........................................................................713-896-1833
Swim Lessons
Nicole, 16+ (Lifeguard Certified)......................................713-503-9931

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of 
their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its 
employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in 
articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no responsibility for 
the advertising content with this publication. All warranties and representations 
made in the advertising content are solely that of the advertiser and any such 
claims regarding its content should be taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost 
of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

     Not Available Online

Article Submissions
If you would like to submit an article or any information for the Lakes 
On Eldridge Newsletter, you may do so by sending the information in 
Word Format, Courier New, size 10, to mperez51@houston.rr.com.  
This information should include your name.  All information should 
be received no later than the 12th  of the month and is subject to 
editorial approval as well as space limitations.

At no time will any source be allowed to use the Lakes on Eldridge 
Newsletter contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or 
form, nor in any media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, 
fax, or etc. for the purpose of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for 
profit, political campaigns, or other self amplification, under penalty of law 
without written or expressed permission from Peel, Inc. The information 
in the  newsletter  is exclusively for the private use of Lakes on Eldridge 
residents only. 

PLEASE NOTE
	 Landscapers and housekeepers should not have a remote to 
the community.  Their names should be on file with the gate 
attendants and they should enter via the front entrance gate only.  
Please help control the access to our community by following 
these rules. 

Classified Ads
Business Classifieds are $45.00. Please contact Peel, Inc. Sales  
at 888-687-6444 or advertising@PEELinc.com.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!!
 The Fairfield 5K for Life

Benefiting the Leukemia Lymphoma Society is Back

	 Saturday morning, October 28, 2006 is the date for the 5th 
Installment of the Fairfield 5K for Life Fun Run/Walk.  It’s a 
Walk, It’s a Run, It’s a Party!  So put on your costume, get your 
friends and family, and grab your shoes to help us have a good 
time for a good cause!
	 Plan on joining us at the Fairfield Athletic Club early Saturday 
morning for a jaunt through Fairfield’s beautiful hike and bike 
trails and then stick around afterwards for refreshments, a 
costume contest and award ceremony.
	 You can go online now and register at www.active.com.  Click 
the link for Individual Sports and enter Fairfield 5k for Life.
	 For sponsorship information, call Jane Lakatos at 281-373-
9767.    All proceeds benefit the Leukemia and Lymphoma 
Society helping to cure blood-related cancers.
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